
Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting  

August 23, 2022 

 

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly meeting 

on August 23, 2022 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held in the conference room at the Alexandria 

Town Hall – DeKalb County, Tennessee. 

The council members in attendance were: Lynne Dickerson, and Curtis Rutter. Mayor Lloyd Dyer 

and Attorney Vester Parsley were also present. Mayor Lloyd Dyer requested the appointment of 

Rusty Bradshaw to Alderman. Alderman Lynne Dickerson made a motion to accept Rusty 

Bradshaw as Alderman.  Alderman Curtis Rutter seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Attorney Parsley administered the Oath of Office for the position of Alderman to Mr. Rusty 

Bradshaw. 

The council members in attendance were: Lynne Dickerson, Curtis Rutter, and Rusty Bradshaw.  

Quorum established.   The meeting commenced with the Pledge and a prayer led by Attorney 

Parsley.   

Mayor Lloyd Dyer requested that the minutes from the July 26, 2022 meeting be reviewed.  

Alderman Dickerson made a motion to accept the minutes for July 26, 2022 as presented.  Motion 

seconded by Alderman Bradshaw.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Mayor Dyer opened the floor for citizen’s comments. 

Belinda Zervas – 101 Academy Ave. Mr. Bryan Zervas addressed the Board concerning a high 

water bill. They had a toilet running that was causing the leak. The leak has now been fixed. Mr. 

Zervas has submitted a leak claim with ServLine and will follow the leak process and enter into a 

payment plan for the remaining amount.   

Allen Vaughn, of Church Street addressed the Board concerning the roads, running dogs, taxes, 

and ARPA money. 

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Police Report was presented by Police Chief Chris Russell; see attachment A.   

Street Report was presented by Mayor Dyer; see attachment B. 

Fire Report – no report   

Water/Sewer Report – no report 

Financial Report was presented by Mrs. Tetlow, CMFO; see attachment D.  Mrs. Tetlow stated the 

Town received their acceptance notice from the Comptroller's Office on the 2022-2023 Budget.   

Mrs. Tetlow also advised the Board that with the new administration, check signers needed to be 

updated.  Mayor Dyer requested that the check signers be updated to remove Bennett Armstrong   

and add Alderman Lynne Dickerson to all financial accounts except Police and Drug Equipment 

Fund. Alderman Bradshaw made a motion to approve adding Alderman Dickerson and removing 

Bennett Armstrong as check signer for all accounts except the Drug Fund.  Alderman Rutter 

seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Drug Fund account requires two signers.   Mrs. Tetlow stated that the Police and Drug Equipment 

Fund account needs to remove Bennett Armstrong and add Mayor Lloyd Dyer along with Chief 

Christopher Russell.  Alderman Dickerson made a motion to approve Mayor Lloyd Dyer and Chief 

Christopher Russell as signers on the Police and Drug Equipment Fund.  Alderman Bradshaw 

seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed. 



Engineer Report was presented by Jerry Warren. New waterline on TDOT project is almost 

complete; one final boring needs to be installed near Trammel Branch. Water contractor will be 

marking meters to keep the Water Department from being unable to find meters.  Sewer 

replacement should start next month.  Wilson Water and Wastewater Authority are going over the 

plans for the master meter.  ARPA projects are being submitted to TDEC which includes the Meter 

project, Sewer Lift station, and Sykes Pump Station.  Discussion was held concerning Smith 

County Mayor’s ARPA request.   

Attorney Report was presented by Vester Parsley.  Attorney Parsley revised the occupancy 

agreement that was discussed last month and presented the Senior Center Lease agreement for 

approval.  Alderman Dickerson made a motion to approve the Senior Center Lease agreement as 

presented. Alderman Rutter seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Mayor Report was presented by Mayor Dyer.  Mayor Dyer discussed his call with Larry Langford 

of TDOT concerning the improvements being made to Route 70 and their upcoming monthly 

progress meeting.   

NEW BUSINESS 

None 

OLD BUSINESS 

None 

Alderman Dickerson made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Bradshaw seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed unopposed. 

 

MAYOR_____________________________________ 

 

ATTESTED___________________________________ 

 

RECORDER__________________________________ 
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